
Centreville Fire Report
April 15, 2021

We discussed cutting the front header for the doors to accommodate taller trucks. The architect
advised that it wouldn’t be cost effective for the amount that we would gain in height.  We also
had a discussion about planning to buy a new first out pumper rescue truck.  The fire
department's truck committee will begin the planning process.

Water Department Meeting
May 4, 2021

There are six services up for shut off.
We are going to start the process of application to EGLE to approve a test well in the well #2
area in the hope that we can add a third well in the near future.

Three Rivers Health Authority

April 26, 2021

We added 3 new board members.  Mike Haydon, Constantine Township and  Pat Henderson
and Larry Herman, members at large.  There was a presentation from Kreg Gruber, CEO of
Beacon Health.  This entailed some history of Beacon Health System and he answered any
questions that we had.  David Bailey, president of Community Hospital of Bremen also made a
presentation about the improvements that have had in the two years that they have been part of
the Beacon Health System.

Report on Three Rivers Public Library Board Meeting
held on April 27, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. on Zoom

● There are currently 1,390 Lockport residents registered with the Three Rivers Library;

● Bobbi Schoon reported that she has received $7,500 this month in grants, including one to

address transforming communities & diversity and one to develop an audio collection providing

outdoor trail-walking activities;

● The south side of the library was vandalized with unapproved artwork, but volunteers assisted

with clean up.  Bobbi is looking into the cost of a motion-sensor lighting system for that area;

● Summer programs are not finalized but should be announced soon.  The plan is to have an

increase in outdoor events. Check their website for updates as their scheduling progresses;

● On-line programs and information are available on their website: info@threeriverslibrary.org or

by calling 269/273-8666.

● Next meeting will be May 25, 2021, at 6:00 p.m. on Zoom.

mailto:info@threeriverslibrary.org


Website Report
May 10, 2021

If anyone wants to add anything to the website please contact Mark or Melissa.

Government Relations

Three Rivers Health – reported the updates to the Health Trac lockers and showers being
completed this month, March & April were profitable, accreditation survey was good, a definitive
agreement reached with Beacon Health, TR Health Authority meetings going well.

St. Joseph County – reported discussing the American Rescue Plan and an interest in using the
monies for County-wide Broadband, new hires at the County following retirements, Armstrong
Park Grand Opening was held, elections lawsuit in Constantine and the County won, election
redistricting in the county, meetings will start soon.

Centreville – reported Nottawa Gas has reached a buy sell agreement with the Village, Village
offices are moving to a different building, Covered Bridge Days will be held July 9&10,
Centreville Lions Club holding a 75 year celebration & a prospective buyer for the former
hardware store.

Lockport Township – reported discussing the American Rescue Plan, working on Ordinance
amendments and building work for the front of the Township Hall.

Park Township – reported having a millage request on August ballot ½ mil for roads, Hospital
Authority Meetings going well, working with the Fire Board and 911 as the tire tones are not
working with the new equipment

Fabius Township – reported working on dust control on dirt roads, planning commission reduced
size of board, holding a Board retreat, feels Beacon is a good fit for TR Health, Solar Farm has
submitted application

Constantine – reported marijuana on today’s ballot, bridge project going smoothly, will require
complete shut downs in the future, 4th of July events occurring with a parade starting at 2 and
fireworks at dusk and holding a golf outing to fund fireworks

City of Three Rivers – social district established for downtown TR, Kelsey Block Brewing has
sold, Meadowbrook farms has started construction as well as Garfield Ct., working on E.
Michigan Housing, Meyer-Broadway Trail has been started and will be done this summer,
interested buyer in the former White House building, Dollar General is interested in going in next
to the S. Main Shell, which the gas station is under construction, adding parking at Armstrong
Park and finishing the trail there too, revising City Code, adding a part-time code enforcement
officer



Meeting Minutes



Cash Report


